November 26, 2022

To Honourable Mayor Patrick Brown, City of Brampton

Re: Petition in Support of New BARIC Centre Project at 9445 Clarkway Blvd

Dear Mayor Patrick Brown,

As a resident of Brampton for the last 17 years it has been mine and my family's wish to have a proper religious centre for us to practice our faith and interact with other people of the community sharing our belief and culture. Moreso, it gives us the opportunity to create a centre and a foundation to help anyone in the community at large and those regardless of creed, colour and race who are struggling in difficult times.

I am sure City staff is aware that such an Islamic Centre has been lacking in the East side of Brampton and the existing facility being inadequate for the growing Muslim population.

With that in mind, it is our humble request that we have your full support in establishing such a centre which will be a beacon for the Muslim youth – my kids included – to be good and prominent citizens and leaders of such a vibrant community like Brampton.

Yours Sincerely

Asraff Khadaroo, BA Economics (U of T), FICB, CSC Senior Manager, Major Bank in Canada

30 Eaglesprings Crescent

Brampton, Ontario L6P 2V8

Cell: 905 872 1786

Email: akhadaroo@rogers.com